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Minutes of the Village of Algonquin Special Liquor 
Commission Meeting 

Held in Village Board Room on June 7, 2016 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

CALL TO ORDER:  Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 
7:15 pm and requested Village Clerk Jerry Kautz to call the roll. Present: Brian Dianis, 

Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, John Spella, Debby Sosine, Bob Smith.  (Quorum 
established) 
Staff in attendance: Mike Kumbera, Asst. Village Manager, Russ Farnum, Community 

Development Director, and John Bucci, Police Chief.  Village Attorney Kelly Cahill was 
also present.    

 
All petitioners tonight were advised by the Commissioners the importance of BASSET 
training and no sales to minors. 
 
(1)  Approve a Special Event Liquor License for Founders’ Days July 28-31, 2016 

 
Algonquin Founders’ Days Festival Committee, Inc. is holding their annual Founders’ 
Days Festival July 28 – 31, 2016.  They are requesting a Special Event Liquor Permits 

to serve Beer and Wine during the event in a designated area in Towne Park, during the 
following hours: 

   July 28, 2016 5:00 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. 
   July 29, 2016 5:00 p.m. – 10:30 p.m. 
   July 30, 2016 2:00 p.m. – 10:30 p.m. 

   July 31, 2016 12:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Dan Barton, in charge of liquor sales was present and stated he is BASSET trained. 

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license. 
 
(2)  Approve a Class F Liquor License for Fradillios Hot Dogs, 2321 W. Algonquin 

Rd., Algonquin 

 

Fradillios has applied for a Class F Liquor License (sale of sealed beer and wine for 
consumption on premises). This established restaurant is adding liquor to their menu 
options. Fradillios Corporation d/b/a Fradillios Hot Dogs, has complied with the village’s 

requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the 
Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees 

have been paid and all documents are in order.  Michael Cribari, Manager, stated all 
employees handling liquor will be BASSET trained.   
Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license 

 
(3)  Approve a Class B-2 Liquor License for Aeby Petroleum Inc. d/b/a Marathon, 

2150 E.  Algonquin Rd., Algonquin 
 

This established business is adding liquor to their sales options. Aeby Petroleum, Inc. 

d/b/a/ Marathon, has complied with the village’s requirements by completing the 



Page 2 of 2 

 

submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining 
the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents 
are in order. Adel Farag, owner, was present to answer questions.   

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license 
 
(4)  Approve a Class F Liquor License for Algonquin Sushi King, Inc. dba Sushi 

King II, 1030 E. Algonquin Rd., Algonquin 
 

Algonquin Sushi King has applied for a Class F Liquor License (sale of sealed beer and 
wine for consumption on premises). This new restaurant is located in Fountain Square.  

Algonquin Sushi King Inc. d/b/a Sushi King II, has complied with the village’s 
requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the 
Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees 

have been paid and all documents are in order.  Lin Mei Ling, Manager, was present to 
answer questions.   

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license 
 
(5)  Approve a Class B-2 Liquor License for Butera Finer Foods, Inc., dba Caputo 

Fruit Market, 100 S. Randall Road, Algonquin 

 

Butera Finer Foods, Inc. d/b/a Caputo Fruit Market, 100 South Randall Road, 
Algonquin, Illinois 60102, has applied for a Class B-1 Liquor License (sale of sealed 
beer/wine/liquor for consumption off premises). Butera Finer Foods will take ownership 

of the business and property beginning June 13, 2016.  Butera Finer Foods, Inc. d/b/a 
Caputo Fruit Market, has complied with the village’s requirements by completing the 

submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining 
the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents 
are in order.   

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license 
 

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned 
the meeting at 7:29 p.m.  
 

 
Submitted: __________________________________ 

                       Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  
 
 

 
 


